Spatial planning municipal council meets to decide about the Oud-West development plan 
 
Dear Sir / Madam,
 
You have indicated that you wish to be kept informed of the progress of the new development plan for Oud-West. The development plan will be discussed by the council of the Amsterdam city council on October 30. Residents and stakeholders can be present and have a say. A week later, the city council will make a decision.
 
The new development plan contains no major changes compared to the old one. It is based on the existing buildings, building heights and relationships between living, working and recreation. It does not allow large-scale new construction projects or transformations.
The development plan does contain new rules to counter the increasing pressure on the living and living climate in Oud-West. For example, there will be an arrangement to prevent tourist facilities. No new hospitality is allowed. New supermarkets and gyms are also not easily made possible. In addition, the zoning plan provides for new rules for the construction of cellar.

The new development plan was established after an extensive participation process from 2015. The has mapped out the wishes and suggestions of residents and other stakeholders. This was done through street interviews, neighbourhood sessions, a design jam and an exhibition. The responses have been incorporated into the preliminary draft zoning plan to which everyone could respond for three months in 2017.
 
The draft development plan was available for inspection for six weeks from 3 May 2018 to 13 June 2018. As a result, the municipality received 154 views. The responses relate, among other things, to cellar construction, green areas in the neighbourhood, green inner areas, air quality or to specific addresses. A number of views have led to an adjustment of the draft development plan. For example, on the basis of a groundwater study in Oud-West, new conditions are set for the construction of cellars.
 
In order to be able to answer the large number of views carefully and to adjust the plan, the determination procedure took longer than usual.
 
The development plan is now being submitted to the city council. The plan will be discussed on Wednesday 30 October in the spatial planning council committee. At Councils Information Amsterdam (RIA) you can go for:
· The exact date, time and place of the council committee meeting;
· The instruction for requesting speaking time;
· The agenda and the minutes of the council committee meeting
· The council recommendation with appendices including the (anonymous) memorandum of reply to the views. This states whether and how the different views have led to an adjustment of the development plan.
 
If you have any questions about this, please contact Marcel Zwaagman, email: m.zwaagman@amsterdam.nl
 
Sincerely,
 
Marcel Zwaagman
Spatial planning
Space & Sustainability
 
Municipality of Amsterdam
[bookmark: _GoBack]m.zwaagman@amsterdam.nl

